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FAMILIARIZATION PROGRAMME FOR INDEPENDENT DIRECTORS

Objective

The Company follows the process of familiarizing the Independent Directors about the business of the
Company, the nature of industry in which the Company operates, their roles, rights and responsibilities in the
Company at regular intervals. The Programmed aims to provide an insight into the Company. This enables the
Directors to take an informed decision and discharge their duties and responsibilities in an efficient manner
and contribute significantly towards the growth of the Company.

Process

-

Upon appointment of an Independent Director, an induction program is organized to acquaint the newly
appointed Director to the Company’s background history, milestones, nature of industry, product offerings,
businesses, policies of the Company, structure of the board and committees. The Managing Director of the
Company also has a one to one discussion with the newly appointed Director to familiarize him with the
Company’s culture. Further, an appointment letter incorporating the roles, duties, responsibilities and
expectations from them are issued to the Directors along with various policies and codes of the Company.
This enables them to understand their core values in the organization.

Business strategy, business performance, operations, market share, financial parameters, regulatory and
business scenario of the industry, changes in business model and other details relating to the operations of
the Company are informed to the Directors during the Board and Committee Meetings. Such Programmes
provide an opportunity to the Directors to interact with the senior management team of the Company and
help them to understand the business and strategy of the Company in detail.

The Directors are informed of the important developments of the Company and the Industry through emails
and telephonic conversations at times.

The Directors are also given opportunity to visit the site as per the requirements to enlighten them of the
operational aspects of the business.




